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Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s), Staff, and Students, 

What a great start to 2020! As usual, there is so much happening, so much to 
be proud of, and definitely not enough space on this page to share it all. 
We’ve had students try out wheelchair basketball, learn to curl, and 
participate in swimming lessons. We’ve had students go to concerts, bake 
bread, build brains, draw self-portraits, knit toques, learn the ukulele, write 
stories, read novels, and build snow sculptures! The list goes on. Hart 
Highlands REALLY is the place to be. 
  
During the last week of January, many of our students took part in the 
‘Valentines for Vets Program’ by preparing cards and writing messages to 
Canadian veterans. Today we put together a package containing 200 
beautifully crafted and well written Valentines about service, bravery, and 
why we believe veterans are important. These cards and messages were 
mailed to the Veterans Affairs Canada where they will be sorted and 
distributed to veterans across Canada.  This is yet another example of how 
HUSKIES have HEART!  
 
Another event, worth mentioning, is the ‘Spirit of Healthy Kids’ program. This 
program is a partnership with the Prince George Cougars, Northern Health 
and Spirit of the North Healthcare Foundation promoting healthy life choices 
for kids. On January 29, the program was launched at a school wide assembly 
where players from the PG Cougars came to speak to our students about 
making healthy life choices. During the assembly students were challenged to 
make their own healthy life choices and keep track of these choices on a 
form. The PG Cougars will be back later this month and if all goes well, our 
students and staff will be rewarded with free tickets to one of the PG Cougars 
home games and will have a chance to win a family vacation to Disneyland.  
 
Please join me in welcoming both Ms. Olivia Bruce and Ms. Jordan Hall to our 
building. Ms. Hall and Ms. Bruce are UNBC Student Teacher Candidates who 
are completing their final practicum at HHLD. A big thank you to their 
coaching teachers, Ms. Williams and Mrs. Tandy, for giving back to the 
teaching profession by mentoring and taking the opportunity to teach to a 
different type of student in a different way. We just know these teacher 
candidates will re-energize all of us with their enthusiasm, ideas and 
questions.  
  
Sincerely, 
Mr. D. Watt  Ms. S. Whitehead  Mrs. L. Day 
Principal  Vice Principal   Secretary 

 
 
 

 

 
Calendar 

 
February 3 PG Golf and Curling Club: 

Tidsbury 
 
February 3 Otway: Tandy and Young  
 
February 5 Online Transfer Process 
-March5 
 
February 5 Otway: Tandy and Young 
 
February 7 PG Golf and Curling Club: 

Garland 
 
February 7 UNBC Basketball Game: 
 Chau, Hulme, Tandy, Young 
 
February 10 PG Golf and Curling Club: 

Tidsbury 
 
February 10 - Student Learning Survey 
February 14 Grades 4 and 7 
 
February 12 Spirit of Healthy Kids Program 

Assembly (PG Cougars) 
 
February 12 Portable Planetarium 
 
February 12 PAC Meeting 
 
February 13  Portable Planetarium 
 
February 14 Hot Lunch – Hotdog Day 
 
February 14 PG Golf and Curling Club: 

Garland 
 
February 14 PG Gymnastics Club: Flesher, 

Leavens 
February 14 PG Aquatic Centre Swimming 

Lessons: Gilbert, Elson, Lee 
 
February 17 Family Day (No school) 
 
February 24 PG Golf and Curling Club: 

Martin 
 
February 24 Primary Report Writing Day (No 

school for K-3 students. Grade 4 
students in Mr. Elson’s Grade 
3/4 class should attend school 
on this day) 

 
February 28 PG Public Library/Fire hall: 
 Graham and Brulotte 
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Hart Highlands Bell Schedule: 

2019/2020 

8:20 am Outside supervision 
begins 

8:35 am Warning bell  
8:40 am Classes begin 
10:20 am Recess begins 
  
10:35 am Recess ends 
12:15 pm Lunch begins 
12:30 pm Bell to go outside 
12:55pm Bell: Classes resume 
2:38 pm Dismissal 
2:52 pm Outside supervision 

ends 
 

WEDNESDAY PLC: If you plan to pick up 

your child(ren) during PLC, please make 

arrangements prior to the start of the school day 

(ie. time, location, and person picking up). This 

will help elevate the disruptions and chaos we 

are starting to experience in the front office 

during PLC.  We ask that you sign your 

child(ren) out, at the front office, the same way 

you would on any other day. Please note that 

PLC is not early dismissal and supervision is 

provided for students who are at school.  

 

 

PRE-LOVED HUSKY SHIRT 
 
If you have pre-loved HUSKY shirts at home that your 
child(ren) has outgrown and no longer wears, we would love 
to find it a new home.  
 
Please send them to the office and we will put them in the 
‘recycle’ bin. 
 

 

Picture: A Kindergarten student huddles with players from the PG 
Cougars after a presentation on healthy choice making.  

 

HHLD PAC MEETINGS 
 
Together, with administration and staff, the HHLD PAC is dedicated to providing 

effective communication between home and school; encouraging parents to 

become valuable contributors to educational decisions and strengthening the role 

of families in education and schooling.   

 

The HHLD PAC organizes a variety of fundraising events throughout the year, 

such as Hot Lunch, Ice Cream Socials, and Movie Nights.  Money raised through 

fundraising activities is used to directly benefit the students of HHLD.  We 

encourage every parent to participate in a PAC meeting to see firsthand how we 

partner with the school and community and the positive impact we have on the 

students. 

 

Our next meeting is:  

 
Wednesday, February 12, 2020. 7pm. Library. 

 
 

Pictured below: Winners of the HHLD Floor Hockey Tournament pose with 
the TINFOIL Cup.  

 
What’s up Leadership?  
 
Floor Hockey! That’s what! Kudos  
to the group of Leadership students  
who planned, organized, and executed  
the three week Floor Hockey  
Tournament. Playoffs took place  
during the last week of January 
with the final battle for ‘BRAGGING’  
rights on January 31st. Way to go  
CANADIANS.  
 
Thank you Mr. Young for sponsoring this event.  

 



  

 

 
On-Line Kindergarten Registration  
 
Children who will be turning 5 in 2020 are 
eligible to enter Kindergarten in September 
2020.  Registration takes place online at 
www.sd57.bc.ca  Once you have registered 
online you will receive an email confirmation 
with Registration and Health Unit papers 
attached.  Please fill out those papers and 
bring them to the school with your child’s 
birth certificate, care card, and proof of 
address to complete the registration process. 
We are a closed catchment school and can only 
accept students living in our catchment. 
Papers need to be completed and returned to 
the school by February 4th to confirm your 
spot.  If you are unable to print off the 
registration papers there will be copies at the 
office. 
 
Student On-Line Transfer Process 
 
If you wish your child to attend a school other 
than Hart Highlands for the upcoming 
2020/2021 school year you must utilize the 
district on-line transfer process.  This is 
necessary even if you live in the catchment 
area of the school you wish to attend. The 
online transfer process opens on February 5, 
2020 at 9:00 am and closes on March 5, 2020 
at 3:00 pm.  You can access the site at 
www.sd57.bc.ca 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Student Learning Survey ï Parent Version    

Grades 4, 7, 10, and 12    

   

The Student Learning Survey (SLS) has been administered 

every year in BC public schools since 2001. Prior to 2016-17 

it was known as the Student Satisfaction Survey. The Ministry 

of Education has worked hard to improve the survey and make 

it more useful for students, parents, teachers, and schools.  

 

It is the only source of province-wide information of children's 

learning experiences. The information is very helpful for 

others like the Ministry of Health, who use it to improve 

health services for children across BC. Your participation is an 

important contribution to improving the educational 

experiences of children. 

 

The survey currently has the same questions regardless of your 

child's age, although the Ministry recognizes there may be a 

need to have a version for parents of younger children and one 

for parents of older children. On this survey, you are welcome 

to not answer any questions you feel do not apply to you or 

your child. 

 

It is important for you to know that your information is 

protected under Freedom of Information and Protection of 

Privacy Act. Your responses will be kept anonymous: no one 

will be able to personally identify you or your child(ren) 

through your responses.  

 

This survey is voluntary and your response is encouraged, not 

required. Please do not include any third-party information 

(e.g. talk about other specific people) survey or any personal 

information about yourself. If any personal or identifying 

information about yourself or others is included it will be 

deleted before results are processed and stored. Data will be 

stored in Canada and accessible only within Canada. 

 

If you have multiple children in the BC education system, 

please feel free to complete a survey for each child, even if 

they are at the same school. The survey will ask a few 

demographic questions at the beginning of the survey. Your 

responses are anonymous; your child will not be identified as 

a result of your participation in the survey. 

 

The Ministry sincerely appreciates your input and thank-you 

in advance for your participation.  

  

 

If you have multiple children in Grades 4, 7, 10, or 12, 
please feel free to complete a survey for each child, even 
if they are at the same school. If you have multiple 
children, log in to the same site again to respond to the 
survey for each child.  

Below is the link to the survey (use the ‘Direct Access – no login 
number required’): 
 
https://www.awinfosys.com/SurveyFull1/central/main/access.asp 

KRSS FINE ARTS NIGHT 

 
Students from Mrs. Tidsbury’s Grade 5/6 class had 
an opportunity to submit an ‘art display’, and 
showcase their learning, at the KRSS Fine Arts Night 
in January. What a fantastic way to meet other 
aspiring artists in our Hart Community!  
 

Picture: Alyssa, Peyton, and Hayden hosted their class’s 
work.  
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